WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING HELD Thursday, May 4, 2023 7:30pm

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Mr. Dave Yoder. All members were present. Also present were Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue and Road Superintendent, Mr. Andy Romoser. Mr. Bob Entenmann made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to pay the bills, approve Purchase Orders, & approve reallocations as presented. Mr. Jack Butler seconded the motion and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes.

Mr. Romoser reported that the rest of the millings were delivered to the new site today. The new building complex details were then discussed. The tile for Garver Road arrived as well. No news on the truck in regards to the repairs at this point.

Mr. Bob Entenmann distributed and discussed the new law regarding zoning for small solar panels. The trustees agreed that a new zoning law needs to be put in effect for our township.

Mr. Jack Butler reported that Mr. Isley called him in regards to his fence along Mid-Bellville Rd, verifying that it was following the proper laws. It is in the right of way, therefore it was explained that if by chance a snow plow hits the fence, the township is not responsible. Mr. Butler also updated the trustees on the progress of the new building site. A change order has been requested for the increase in the electric cost of \$4,440 and \$5,890 due to shift in the foundation. Mr. Dave Yoder moved to sign the change order, Mr. Bob Entenmann seconded, and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes.

Mr. Entenmann received a call from Nate Gailey and he is interested in purchasing the property at 2570 Possum Run Road. He also spoke with Mayor of Bellville in regards to the development of State Route 97 & I-71. Mr. Entenmann also reported that there is a zoning issue on Garber Road that will be discussed with Mr. Boggs.

Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue presented the cash summary by fund report.

Mr. Jack Butler reported that on April 28, 2023 someone stole a skid steer from the new building site and it would be much appreciated if any of our residents happened to have seen anything or have any information to please contact a Township Trustee.

After no further business, Mr. Jack Butler made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Bob Entenmann seconded the motion and the motion carried with the meeting ending at 8:40 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
ANNETTE DEPUE, FISCAL OFFICER
DAVID YODER, CHAIR (Absent)
BOB ENTENMANN, V-CHAIR
JACK BUTLER, TRUSTEE